
 

 

 

 

Winkleigh Primary School 

Weekly Newsletter 
Tel: 01837 83354 

Friday 14th October 2022 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/winkleigh   admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Another wonderful week at Winkleigh, with lots going on.  This week we welcomed  

teaching students from Plymouth University.  Mr Robinson will be working in Year 6 with 

Mr Davis, and Miss Metherell will be working with Miss Jones in Year 2.  Miss Metherell 

has completed her first week and will be back after Christmas. 

Owls class walked up to the church to look at the features of a church linking to their 

Knowledge and Understanding of the World about baptisms. They walked up so sensibly 

and asked thoughtful questions whilst they were there. Well done Owls. 

Year 2 had a wonderful sunny day at Northam Burrows with their friends from Class 1 at 

Kings Nympton. They enjoyed an autumnal walk along the beach, the last time they went 

was on the hottest day of the year!   The trip included rock pooling, learning about 

minibeast habitats, beach cleaning and the dangers of plastic on the ocean environment 

from two very knowledgeable rangers. As always their behaviour was a credit to the 

school.  Well done year 2! 

Another victory for our Year 5/6 football squad last week. They played two games against 

Hatherleigh and won the first 7-0 and the second 9-0, they are unstoppable!  It was lovely 

to welcome two children from Kings Nympton who joined the Winkleigh teams. Mr Davis 

and Mr Walter are in the process of ordering a smart new kit for them. 

Mrs Statham will be leaving us at Christmas and heading onto pastures new. She has 

been a well-respected TA within our team, if only for a short time.  We wish her well in  

her new role and know she will be amazing.  Thank you for all you have done at  

Winkleigh, we will miss you. 

We have recently had a couple of incidents where parents have reported their child / chil-
dren absent with a sickness bug and when the children have returned to school they have 
talked openly about having been away on holiday.  We would prefer parents be honest 
when their children are absent.  We are now required to inform Public Health England in 
the event of a sickness and diarrhoea outbreak in school. Being given false information 

could result in the school meeting a trigger threshold and having to be closed for deep 
cleaning which would be an unnecessary precaution if we have incorrect information.  

Have a lovely weekend 

 

 
Mrs V Fenemore 
Executive Headteacher 
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A note from the Head 



 

 

DIARY DATES 
W/C 17TH OCTOBER 2022 

Monday 17th October Playground Gate opens at 8.45am and will shut promptly at 

8.55am so that children are in class ready to start their learning 

at 9.00am 

3.30pm Children released to their parents/carers—Owls and 

Year 1 via the side gate near the main reception entrance, everyone 

else from the main playground gate.  

 9.00am Bag 2 School Collection (see page 3 for details) 

 Year 1 RHS Rosemoor Educational Visit 

 Skateboarding Workshops for Year 3, Year 4, Year 6 

 PE lessons today: Year 1, Year 2, Year 3 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Chess Club (Mrs Gent) 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Year 5 PE/Multi Sports Club (Primary Sports) 

Tuesday 18th October 

 

 Skateboarding Workshop for Year 5 

 PE lessons today: Owls, Year 4, Year 6 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Year 1/2 Multi Sports Club (Saints Southwest) 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Homework Club (Mrs Gent) 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Year 3/4 Football/Multi Sports (Mr Slocombe) 

Wednesday 19th Oct  PE lessons today: Year 2, Year 3, Year 4 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Fun & Games Club (Mrs Gent) 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Year 1/2 Art Club (Mrs Bourner) 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Year 4 PE/Multi Sports Club (Primary Sports) 

Thursday 20th October  3.00pm-5.00pm Year 3/4 Football Fixture at Bow Primary 

 PE lessons today: Owls, Year 5 

 Lunchtime Year 2/3 Gardening Club (Mr Walter) 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Year 3-6 Art Club (Miss Parsons) 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Year 5/6 Football Club (Mr Davis/Mr Walter) 

Friday 21st October  Dare to be Different Day (see page 4 for details)  

 PE lessons today: Year 1, Year 5, Year 6 

 3.30pm-4.15pm Year 6 PE/Multi Sports Club (Primary Sports) 

Saturday 22nd October  Deadline for booking school meals and before school club for  

w/c 31st October 
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FUNDRAISING 
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FUNDRAISING 

 



 

 

 Emails sent this week:  Phonics Information. Secondary School Application. Nursery Photos. Year 5 PE After 

School Club with Primary Sports. School Photos on Friday 14th October. Year 3/4 Football Fixture at Bow Pri-

mary. Skateboarding Workshops Reminder. Year 1 RHS Rosemoor Educational Visit Reminder. Year 6 Spell-

ings 12/10/22. Skern Lodge Residential (Year 5). School Gateway App Invite. Free School Meals Voucher Oc-

tober Half Term. Year 1 RHS Rosemoor Education Visit—Risk Assessment. Headlice in Year 4. Lost Property. 

School Meals—Outstanding Balance. Tax-Free Childcare. Year 5 Spellings 14/10/22. 

Attention Year 6 Parents! 

 

Have you applied for your child’s secondary school place yet? 

The deadline to make your application to the Local Authority is the 31st October 2022. 
You can apply online by visiting www.devon.gov.uk/admissionsonline or you can collect  

a hard copy of the application form from the school office. 

It is important that you make your application before the closing date to give your child  
the best chance of getting a place at one of your preferred schools.  
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INFO FOR PARENTS 

Find out more 

To find out how much you could get towards your childcare costs and check 

whether you’re eligible, visit www.childcarechoices.gov.uk 

http://www.devon.gov.uk/admissionsonline
http://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk
http://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/
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Wow! What a week we have had enjoying the absolutely wonderful autumnal weather. We have 
enjoyed lots of activities inside and out based around the rhyme 'Dingle Dangle Scarecrow'.  
The children have made their own scarecrows using different textures, created 2D shape  
scarecrows and they have made sculptures using natural materials and play dough.  
In the garden we have been observing the natural changes that are taking place all around us 
and had fun exploring the sand and water resources. Just a quick reminder that children need  
to arrive each day wearing clothing that is suitable for playing and exploring inside and out!  
Thank you for your continued support.  

SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Nursery (Squirrels & Hedgehogs)—Mrs Stapley 

Visit www.childcarechoices.gov.uk to check your eligibility. 

http://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Owls Class—Mrs Bourner 

This week in Owls Class the children have continued to amaze and impress us with their 
learning and their resilience.  In phonics, the children are now beginning to use their skills to 
write simple words, and are forming their letters beautifully using our formation phrases.  They 
have enjoyed practising writing letters in glittery shaving foam this week!  Next week is our  
assessment week in phonics so there will be no new sounds learnt, just a re-cap of all the 
ones learnt so far this half term.   

In maths, ‘Dear Zoo’ has been our focus text and the children have enjoyed looking at the  
different sizes and weights of the animals from the story.  They had fun comparing the sizes  
of different boxes and were surprised to learn that a bigger item is not always a heavy item.   
I wonder if you can compare the weight of different items at home this weekend.  Can 
you find something little that is really heavy? Or something big that is really light?   

We had a lovely walk into the village on Tuesday to look at all the different features found in  
a Christian Church.  The children enjoyed spotting the items we have been learning about in 
class and had some wonderful questions for Rev Helen Blaine.  Our focus in PSED this week 
has been ‘our feelings.’  For our show and tell session on Thursday next week, we would 
love it if the children could bring in a toy, a game or a photo of something that makes 
them feel happy.   

Have a lovely weekend Owls.  



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 2—Miss Jones 
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Another week has come and gone, I can’t believe it is nearly half term! The children have 
worked hard this week to complete the independent writing in English. They have done so 
well and have really developed their writing stamina. Well done everyone!  

We will be moving on to explore a non-fiction book next called penguins. We will build on 
our learning in Science and Geography to structure a factual piece of writing. In Maths we 
are exploring different methods to calculate addition and subtraction problems. At the end  
of the week we were introduced to column method alongside a pictorial representation.  

Tuesday was definitely a highlight of the week as we visited Northam Burrows with Class 1 
from Kings Nympton linking to our learning about habitats. We explored coastal habitats  
first hand and learned about the animals and plants that live there. Keep reading to see 
some pictures of our visit.  

Lots of the children have been interested in the development of the houses across the 
school, especially the vehicles hard at work which they enjoy watching during lunch times. 
We are fortunate to be invited to the show home opening on Monday.  

We also had our cake sale which was a great success, thank you everyone for support  
as the money raised will go towards our future trips. What a week!  

Enjoy the weekend everyone.  

Year 1—Mrs Rowcliffe & Mrs Keast 
We continued with our English sequence this week, writing about our school signage and 
what it means. We are going to use our knowledge of Winkleigh to create an information 
page next week – explaining what a visitor to Winkleigh could expect to see and do here. 
In Maths we have been working on addition, number bonds to 10 and systematic number 
bonds. We have enjoyed some practical activities, manipulating counters into groups and 
recording addition number sentences. 
In RE we have been discussing forgiveness and created ‘forgiving fingers’ to help us think 
about how we forgive people when they have made a mistake. 
In Science we loved seeing how our beans have grown in the different growing conditions. 
We created a map of Winkleigh in our Geography lesson, each drawing a building within  
the village and then having a go at placing them in roughly the right places! 
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YEAR 2—NORTHAM BURROWS 

 

On Tuesday, Year 2 and Class 1 from Kings Nympton  

went to the Northam Burrows... 



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 
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Year 3—Mr Slocombe 
Year 3 have had another great week! I can’t believe we are nearly at the 
end of our first half term! We have continued our learning around the book 
‘Gregory Cool’ in English. The children have learnt about co-ordinating 
and subordinating conjunctions and how they join various clauses  
together. Next week, we are planning and writing our own narratives 
based on the story.  

We have learnt how to add and subtract numbers using column method 
this week. We have focused on adding two 3-digit numbers together 
where an exchange is required. It’s great to see that the children are  
continuing to develop their times tables using TTRS.  

In science, we have learnt about how compost is made and what we  
can put into it. During our geography lesson this week, we learnt about 
Earthquakes and the effects that they can have on an area.  

Art saw us evaluate our collagraphs that we made and suggest things  
that went well and how we can improve them. It’s fantastic to see the  
positive impact that reading at home has on the children’s learning.  

Have a brilliant weekend, see you all on Monday!  

Year 4—Miss McLean 

It’s been another great week in Year Four this week! 
 
In maths, we have spent lots of time learning to use the column 
method for subtracting including multiple exchanges. We also  
discussed how different methods of subtraction can sometimes be 
more efficient, such as number lines and counting on.  
 
In English, we learnt and performed some poetry before having a go 
at creating some of our own versions of poems in the book. 
 
In science, we started an experiment to find out what the best  
conditions for evaporation to take place. We are looking to find out 
the results on Monday next week!  
 
In geography, we learnt about the threats to the rainforests including 
mining and farmers clearing land for growing crops and grazing  
cattle. 
 

Have a wonderful weekend! 



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 
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Year 5—Mr Walter 
This week has been a little mountainous in Year 5. In Art with Miss Parsons, there were 
some excellent examples of collaged mountain models made through layering and placing 
objects to build their own landscape.  
In English, we have started to explore a non-fiction text titled Great Adventurers, we have 
used this text to understand great expeditions and explorers from the viewpoint of Alastair 
Humphreys, while thinking of our own inspirations. In geography, we have started to design 
our own poster to explain the impact tourism has on mountain environments (both positive 
and negative). 
In maths, we have used RUCSAC to create and answer our own word and multi-step  
problems. Finally, in science we have been able to explore the difference between melting 
and dissolving by carrying out experiments for different materials. 
 
Enjoy your weekend! 

Year 6—Mr Davis 

We are very lucky to be able to welcome Mr Robinson from Marjon University to join us in 
Year 6 until after Christmas. He has already settled into life at Winkleigh. In English this 
week, we have started s new sequence of learning centred on the classic tale - Beowulf. 
The children have listened to the whole tale, looked at the blueprint of the story and  
engaged with some of the wonderful rich language.  
 
In Maths, we have continued to look at the four operations and have recapped the concepts 
and ideas we have studied to do with division in Key Stage 2. This is in preparation for long 
division starting next week. The children have all worked really hard.  
 
In Science this week, the children conducted an experiment to find out what effect a light 
source has on a shadow. They conducted fair tests with a variable that they could control  
to generate their results.  
 
In Geography, Year 6 have started their final project (planning an eco-settlement) by  
applying for fictional planning permission for their development. They really thought about 
the register of their letters and ensuring their language was precise.  
 
Finally, in Art the children have started  
designing their final pieces of work based on 
the artists they have studied and the skills they 
have acquired.  
 
I hope you all have a lovely weekend! 



 

 

 

ADVICE FOR PARENTS 
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FUNDRAISING 
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FUNDRAISING 

 

FOWS are appealing for volunteer helpers on the night. If you are able to spare 

some time, please get in touch with FOWS via the email address below. 



 

 

 

SEPT/OCT MENU 
 UPDATED W/C 26TH SEPT 2022 
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You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for 

Winkleigh Primary School, which entitles your 

child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the following website:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot of your confirmation to  

admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Key Stage 1 

who are eligible are encouraged to 

apply as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Infant Free School Meals! 

To help you find the guidance you need, please visit: 

Holiday Activities and Food (HAF) programme – Education and Families (devon.gov.uk)  
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https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/family-support/haf-programme/

